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American Power Dispatchers Association

Fall Upper Midwest Area Meeting

September 11 to 14, 2008

Great River Energy

Brainerd, MN

President Bobby Adam called the Upper Midwest Area business meeting to order at 10:02.

Roll Call of UMW Officers

Present were:


President

Bobby Adam

ConAgra Foods


Vice President
Rudy Spack

MHEB 
               


Trustee

Russ Mountjoy
MRO
Standing Roll Call of Members


Dave Acton

Alliant Energy

Ryan Rykal

DPC

Ronald Semann
DPC

Dave Perry

GRE


Clayton Bengtson
GRE


Dean Shirley

GRE


Tom Kotila

GRE

Joe Knight

GRE

Rick Nietfeld

GRE

Walt Ullrich

GRE

Tracy Burr

GRE


Michele Wynne
Grid Services, APDA National Log Editor 


Mark Desjardins
MHEB


Leonard Beyak 
MHEB


Jeff Gray

MHEB


Marquette Neal
MP


Jody Brorby

MDU


Tim Huwe

MDU


John Stolley

MPW


Bob Vargus

MPW


Mike Hansen

MPW


Dave Citta

NPPD


Richard Southwick
OTP


Bill Gronwold
OTP


Jim Fritscher

SMMPA


Roger Vanderpool
Rainbow Energy Marketing


Ken Creamer

WAPA


Bryan Callies

WAPA


Pete Kinney

WAPA


Andy Mallon

We-Energies


Paul A. Kaminski
We-Energies


Thomas Seide

XCEL

Secretary’s Report

Secretary Rudy Spack read the minutes of the Spring 2008 UMW meeting, hosted by 

Alliant Energy in Madison, Wisconsin.

John Stolley (MPW) made a motion to accept the Spring 2008 UMW meeting minutes as read and corrected.  Roger Vanderpool (REMC) seconded the motion.

Motion Carried.

Treasurer’s Report

President Bobby Adam read the Treasurers report.

Checking Account:

Beginning balance
January 1, 2008 
=
$ 23,214.63




Income
    
= 
$ 8,637.50




Expenses
    
=
$ 7,186.50

Ending balance 
August 31, 2008 
=
$ 24,665.63

Scholarship Funds through July 31, 2008 

Advantage Money Market Fund 

=
$ 18,421.94

Evergreen Equity Mutual Fund

=
$ 17,392.63

Total


=
$ 35,814.57

Submitted by W. Todd Gosnell

Ryan Rykal (DPC) made a motion to accept Treasures Report as read. Tim Huwe (MDU) seconded the motion.

Motion Carried.

President Bobby Adam reported the Spring 2008 meeting Scholarship Raffle in Madison, WI, raised $ 1,525. 

President Bobby Adam reported that Alliant Energy had refunded the $ 500.00 APDA host meeting advance.

Correspondence
Russ Mountjoy received a letter from Wes Kotila, son of Tom Kotila (GRE), thanking the UMW Area APDA for the Scholarship Award that he had received. Wes was attending the University of Wisconsin-Madison, majoring in Engineering.

Russ Mountjoy received a letter from Matt Stubblefield, son of Christine Stanley (MEAN), thanking the UMW Area APDA for the Scholarship Award that he had received.

Area Trustee Report

Trustee Russ Mountjoy noted the National had not met; a joint meeting was scheduled with Southeast Area Fall meeting. 

Unfinished Business 

President Bobby Adam noted that new name badges could be ordered from our web page.

President Bobby Adam commented that the past officers should be invited to the Fall 2009 meeting, celebrating the 50th anniversary of the UMW area’s first business meeting. 
New Business

UMW Web master Richard “Smitty” Smith (OPPD retired) will accept updates for the web site.
Retirement

Denny Vondrium (Alliant Energy) 

Report of Accidents, Sickness or Death

None to report

Next Meeting

Hosted by Bismarck State College

Bismarck, ND

June 4 to 7, 2009

Future Meetings:

Fall 2009
open

Spring 2010
Manitoba Hydro in Winnipeg, MB

Fall 2010
open

We are looking for future meeting hosts for the Fall 2009 and after Fall 2010 
Good for the Association

President Bobby Adam thanked and asked for a round of applause for Great River Energy and their Co-sponsors and presenters:

· Telsa Forecasting Solutions

· Lighthouse Energy Trading Company

· OATI, Open Access Technology International

· OSI

Adjourn

Dave Acton (Alliant Energy) made motion to adjourn the meeting. Mark Desjardin (MHEB) seconded the motion.

Motion Carried,

Meeting adjourned at 11:08

Respectfully submitted, 

Rudy Spack

UMW Area Vice President


